MINUTES FOR THE TOWN OF SPRING GROVE
December 11, 2018

HELD AT QUAKER HILL CONFERENCE CENTER
6:00 P.M.

Board members present included Dr. Ernest Hendricks, Doug Brenneke, Murlin Clark, Robert
Erbse, and Annemarie Chasteen.

Also, present was A.J. Sickmann, Tammy Glenn and, Centerville resident Jeff Glenn.
Dr. Hendricks called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.
Vouchers were passed around for review and approval.

The minutes of the November 13, 2018 meeting were reviewed. Doug Brenneke made a
motion to approve. Murlin Clark 2", All in favor.

Counsel Report — No report given.

Dr. Hendricks reported that the PZR report discussed at previous Board Meetings was still
thought to be an information request pertaining to a refinance of the building that houses
Richmond Family Dentistry and Whitewater Valley Dentistry.

Clerk Treasurer report. Tammy reported that the 2019 Budget has been certified by the
Department of Local Government Finance. Spring Grove tax rate for the upcoming year is
$0.81. This is up $0.03 from the previous rate.

Dr. Hendricks reported that the website is now updated.

Plan Commission update. Annemarie said that the Plan Commission is in the final stages of
ordinances be drafted. Ordinances should be brought back to the Commission and the Board in
" January. Notice will also be given for public hearing.

Doug gave thanks to all the assistance of Steve Higginbotham of Wayne County.
Annemarie stated that the Plan Commission is in need of two new members.

Snow Removal Bids. Dr. Hendricks mentioned that we have already had a winter weather
event that required Rinehart to apply salt to our roads. He said he also made contact with the



December 11, 2018 (cont)

Richmond Street Department about assistance in snow and ice removal.in the next budget
cycle. The Street Commissioner was open to discussing this in the future.

Dr. Hendricks repdrted that the guardrail is up at the entrance to the Heights. The remaining
work will be done in the Spring when the weather permits.

Annemarie reported that the traffic on Waterfall Road has improved where the speed humps
are but traffic speeds up again after clearing the last hump. She suggested reviewing if a third
hump can be installed in the future.

Doug Brenneke made a motion for adjournment. Annemarie Chasteen 2™, All in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 6:25 p.m
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